
April 10, 2023 
 
Mr. Nick Larabel 
Enbridge Energy 
11 East Superior Street, Suite 125 
Duluth, MN  55802 
(Delivered via email only to nick.larabel@enbridge.com) 
 
 
SUBJECT:   Facility-Wide Groundwater Monitoring Plan Update 
  Enbridge Energy - Superior Terminal Facility Wide 
  2800 E 21st Street, Superior Wisconsin 
  BRRTS ID: 16-16-560657 
 
Dear Mr. Larabel, 
 
The Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (DNR) has completed a review of the March 22, 2023, Facility-
Wide Groundwater Monitoring Plan Update (Monitoring Plan Update), submitted to the DNR on your behalf by 
Barr Engineering (Barr). A technical assistance review fee of $700 was included for the DNR’s review and 
comment on the Monitoring Plan Update.   
 
Based on the groundwater monitoring results from past monitoring and the information in the above-referenced 
submittal, the DNR approves the proposed change in groundwater monitoring to eliminate the collection of 
various field parameters, which include temperature, conductivity, dissolved oxygen, and pH.   
 
The DNR may request additional investigation, monitoring, or remedial action if future groundwater monitoring 
indicates contamination from discharges of hazardous substances at the Enbridge Terminal has migrated to 
groundwater. If necessary, the DNR will utilize the range of options available in Wisconsin Administrative Code 
(Wis. Admin. Code) sec. NR 140.24, NR 140.26, the October 2, 2018, Negotiated Agreement between the DNR 
and Enbridge Energy, and Wis. Admin. Code chs. NR 700-754 to request additional action. 
 
The DNR appreciates the actions Enbridge has taken to monitor groundwater at the Enbridge Terminal. Please 
contact me at (715) 919-7239 or john.sager@wisconsin.gov if you have any questions concerning this letter.  
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
John Sager 
Hydrogeologist 
Remediation and Redevelopment Program 
 
 
C:  Nick Larabel, Enbridge Energy (via email) 
      Lynette Carney, Barr Engineering (via email) 
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